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Well, only nine more meetings in this 
modeling year. Our March meeting was 
really great with lots of models on the 
tables, with several WIPs, at least three 
scratch builds and some new in the box 
new in the box to check out. 

Paul Cass joined our club.  He took 
several photos for reference and said he 
hoped to bring something for the meeting 
in April.  Welcome, Paul.  

1/48th scale F8F-1 Bearcat
by Mike Kennedy

Hobbycraft 

Meeting News

Our attendance was also nice with some 
40 members, family and friends including 
a newly engaged couple. Congratulations 
to Roger and Anna.

From Mike Boudreaux:  Several ex-El 
Paso guys all won hardware at San 
Antonio today (February 15)  

Gus Gonzales won two 2nd's with his 
1/72 (Academy), Super Etendard in 

Argent ine colors,  and his 1/48 
(Academy), F-14 Tomcat in the disruptive 
paint scheme of VF-213, circa 1986-87.

Brandon Porter got a 1st's with a 
Tamiya's 1/350 Japanese Navy 
Submarine I-400 with PE ifrom Voyager. 
This model was painted with Tamiya 
paints and weathered with pastels. 
Brandon won another First Place with a  
Trumpeter 1/144 scale US Navy Landing 
Craft Air Cushion LCAC. The deflated 
skirt is made out of shoe box paper. The 
kit was painted with enamels and 
weathered with pastels.

“The Toast” 1/35th scale diorama
by Marco A. Landero
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“The Glue” is the official publica -
tion of the El Paso Scale Model 
Society. We publish on a monthly 
basis and try to cover just about 
any area of interest that club 
members may have.

Model pictures, articles, kit re-
views, suggestions of any kind, 
wants and disposals, items for 
publication, and general gripes, 
should be sent to the following 
email address:

BagpipeJM@aol.com

The El Paso Scale Model Society

Our club is a chartered chapter of the International Plastic Model Society - U.S. Branch (the

IPMS-USA). The EPSMS was first organized in 1969, received its charter in 1970, and has

been continuously active since that time.

We are a non-profit organization dedicated to promoting the art of scale modeling (regardless

of construction media), and membership is open to anyone interested in scale modeling. Club

membership dues are payable on an annual basis (we can accept cash or personal checks). Dues

are $15.00 per year for regular members over the age of 16, and are based on a January-

December club year. Junior memberships are available for those aged 16 and under, and are

priced at $5.00 per year. Family memberships are available for an extra payment of $2.00 per

year per family member. Members in good standing are entitled to vote in all club matters, run

for office, enter club contests, judge in all club contests, and receive a copy of the club’s monthly

newsletter. Hal’s Hobby Warehouse on Bessemer in East El Paso also offers club members a

discount on purchases of models and modeling materials. The exact discount is set on a sliding

scale. Our club meetings are generally held on the 1 st or 2nd Sunday of each month at 2.00

p.m. in the Fellowship Hall of St. Paul’s United Methodist Church at 7000 Edgemere Blvd

(please see the map below). Schedule changes are published ahead of time in the newsletter.

Meeting Dates for 2014

Our Year 2014 Club Officers

President
John Estes  915-598-6957
 IPMS #3498

Vice-President
Bill Coster  915-585-1508
 IPMS #32598

Vice-President
Mike Drapes  915-584-7597
 IPMS #29119

Photography & Newsletter Layout:
Fabian Nevarez  

IPMS Liaison
Gustav Hebrok  915-779-5082
Chapter Contact  IPMS #4058

Web Master
Mike Drapes  915-584-7597
 IPMS #29119
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Gerry Escobedo (President of Alamo 
Squadron ) got a first, and I got a 3rd, 2 
2nd's and a 1st.  I beat a couple of models 
that placed at the Austin show where I 
didn't place.  Interesting how that works. 

Mike Boudreaux's winners: 1st 1/48 
Single Engine Prop non-British, non-Axis: 
Airfix Spitfire S.31 in Swedish markings, 
2nd 1/48 Single Engine Prop non-British, 
non-Axis: Eduard Yak-3 3rd, 1/48 Multi-
engine Jet: HobbyCraft YP-59 Airacomet, 
2nd 1/72 Softskin AFV: Revell Fennek.

Dennis Cramer sends his regards but will 
be unable to attend meetings for a time. 
He hopes to see you at the local hobby 
shop.

Jim McDaniel sends his Best Wishes to 
the club.  John Estes talked with him on 
the phone recently.

Mike Boudreaux was in town recently.  
Several club members talked to him at 
Hal's on the usual Saturday morning hang 
out there. I think I read that several were 
holding a BeerBQ for Mike.  No report on 
that event, but we can assume it was a 
great success.

Fabian Nevarez gave a nice presentation 
on masking clear parts with Bare Metal 
foil.

John Estes showed two methods to 
mask clear parts using tape and showed 
three ways to put in clear parts after you 
have painted the model and how to 
retrieve the window that might have come 
loose or unglued when placed in the 
model as the instructions state.

Academy SuperEtendard in 1/72nd scale
 by Gus Gonzalez
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Show & Tell

Jim  Davis brought the second section of 
VF-3, Felix the Cat that was based on the 
USS Saratoga, CV-3 circa 1931/32, built 
from the Monogram Boeing F4B-4 kit in 
1/72nd scale. 

Marco Antonio Landero from Juarez, 
Mexico brought some very nice items to 
show.  He had a diorama of a PzKw IV 
that has been captured by Russian troops 
complete with a girl on a bicycle, and a 
wrecked horse drawn cart and he called it   
“El Brindis, 1943” (A Toast, 1943).  
Another diorama was a single figure 
fishing in a stream with a wooden bridge, 
authentic looking water and stream 
background behind the fisherman.  His 
third model was a 1 to 9 scale Bust of a 
Native American woman painted from the 
Pegasus model.  All extremely nice work 
from the Doctor.

Mike Kennedy had three T-38 kits to 
show and compare as to detail, length, 
and stuff like that.  He plans to build all 
three as comparison builds using the 
Sword kit as a T-38 of the USAF 
Thunderbirds, the Wolpack boxing in the 
white training scheme .markings and the 
Trumpeter in the Holloman AFB black 
scheme that was used for the F-117 
chase planes when training new pilots for 

the F-117.  Mike also had an F4F as a 
work in progress.  This was the Tamiya 
1/48th  kit being modified to an FM-1.

Kai Garcia had some models that he was 
designing on his NoteBook.  Interesting.

Roger Gutierrez brought an 86 Ford 
Thunderbird Motorcraft (NASCAR) as a 

WIP.  He also had a 1991 Ford 
thunderbird Motorcraft (NASCAR) in 
progress.

Jose Roldan brought a 1/144th scale F-
18E “Bravo” from the movie “Planes.” 
Jose has shown a great deal of interest in 
the new “Godzilla” movie, commenting on 
the trailer that is available.

Monogram F4B-4 trio in 1/72nd scale
 by Jim Davis
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Show & Tell

Carlos Delgado had a nice B-24D 
built from the Academy kit in 
1/72nd scale. It was marked as 
“The Goon” and was painted in 
desert Pink.

Fabian Nevarez had the 148th 
scale HobbyBoss YF-23 in the box 
to show. He also brought his 
Pilatus PC-7 TurboTrainer that he 
is scratch building in 1/32nd scale.  
Nice work on an effort of love.  

Edward Rogers brought two C-
47's in 1/72nd scale. One was in U 
S D-Day markings and the other in 
Invasion markings of the RAF. 
Both models were built from the 
Italeri kit of the C-47. Edward 
traced one of the kits for an AC-47 
“Spooky”, possibility his next 
effort.  Nice.

“Planes” F-18E in 1/144th scale
 by Jose Roldan

Academy’s 1/72nd scale B-24D
by Carlos Delgado
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Show & Tell

Mike King had four nice 1/72nd 
models to show.  He had a Hobby 
Boss Sea Hawk FGA-6 in markings 
for HMS Albion, circa 1956.  Mike also 
had a B5N “Kate” in Pearl Harbor 
attack markings, and he had a B7A 
Ryusei (Shooting Star), allied code 
name “Grace” assigned to the 
the752nd Naval Air group. Mike's last 
effort was a TBM-3 of VA-195 Dam 
busters. 

Joe Ureno, one of the original 
members of our club had a couple of 
big models as WIPs. One was a 

Trumpeter F-105 early D model and 
the other a Czech Models F-80C. 
These are the first models that Joe 
has brought to show in many years.  
Well done, Joe.

Julio Sanchez had a couple of 
scratch build 1/32 aircraft to show.  
His F7F has been painted but still 
needs antennas, some more detail 
work and decals.    His second model 
was a Douglas A-26.  Julio vac u 
forms his basic parts over his own 
masters.  Interesting and outstanding 
work.

 The armor guys were represented by 
Carl Webster. Carl brought several 
items to show.   He had an M88A1 
built from the AFV Club kit in 1/35th 
scale; an M42 “Duster” from Tamiya; 
a Tamiya M48A5 in Israeli Defense 
Force markings.  He had three other 
items to show, a Tamiya M-1 Abrams 
in 1/35th scale, a BMP-1 Ambulance 
from the Dragon kit in 1/45th scale 
and an Academy  M551 in 1/35th 
scale, all as WIPs.

 TBM-3 in 1/72nd scale
by Mike King

 B7A “Grace” in 1/72nd scale
by Mike King

 B5N “Kate” in 1/72nd scale
by Mike King
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Show & Tell

 USAAF C-47 in 1/72nd scale
by Edward Rogers

FGA-6 SeaHawk in 1/72nd scale
by Mike King

 RAF C-47 in 1/72nd scale
by Edward Rogers
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Show & Tell

Wayne Williamson had a Tamiya M1A1 from 
Operation Reforger, 1987 and an old Tamiya 
88 Flak37 both in 1/35th scale.  Wayne will 
soon be off on another adventure as a part of 
his work assignments.  God Speed and Good 
Luck with your new assignment, Wayne.

Lone Star Figure Show

Could we share with the 
membership that the dates 
for the show in Dallas are 20 - 
22 March. Of interest is a 
beginner painting class. They 
will have 2 'instructors', so 
that there will be plenty of 1 
on 1 help.

Simply google lone star figure 
show and click on the link. 
Schedule and hotel info (its 
close to the airport), etc... will 
be found there.

Joe Martinez

Carl Webster’s M88A1
in 1/35th scale

Wayne Williamson’s Flak 87
in 1/35th scale

Native American Woman
by Marco A. Landero
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Julio Sanchez’s 1/32nd Scratchbuilt Tigercat

Photos by
Fabian Nevarez

Jose Ureno’s CzechModels F-80 in 1/32nd scale

Julio Sanchez’s 1/32nd Scratchbuilt A-26 Invader

Fabian Nevarez’s 1/32nd Scratchbuilt Pilatus PC-7

Jose Ureno’s Trumpeter F-105 in 1/32nd scale



Fabian Nevarez’s PC-7 set up and info
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Mike Kennedy’s 1/48th trio of T-38 trainers

Roger Gutierrez’s in-Progress Nascar Racers

Photos by
Fabian Nevarez

Weaponry for Jose Ureno’s F-105 in 1/32nd

Carl Webster’s Assorted Armor pieces in 1/35th
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Mike Garcia & Roger Gutierrez with their guests Bobby Porter and Jerry Wells

Jim Davis, Steve Harren & John Estes The Armor Gang

Jim Davis and Jack Callaway Antonio Patiño with Edward Rogers

Photos by
Fabian Nevarez
& Mike Kennedy
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John Paul Jones & Cliff Bossie Mike Garcia & Family

Guys busy at the Armor Table Carlos Delgado, Joe Ureno & Julio Sanchez

Mike Kennedy with Jack Callaway JP Jones and Cliff Bossie at the 1/32nd WIP table

Photos by
Fabian Nevarez
& Mike Kennedy
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by JOHN ESTESMusing and other inane stuff
IPMS El Paso participates in the 
newslet ter  exchange through 
IPMS/USA and with others and we 
have done so for several years. I 
usually read all of these before I 
forward them on to the membership.  
Recently, the guys in Chicago have 
reprinted an article from Jens Ritter on 
how to transport built models. Kevin 
did a great job of presenting Jens 
article and was gracious in his 
comments concerning El Paso and 
Jens.  Thanks, Kevin.
 The New Zealand newsletters have 
been sent to me by Peter Mossong for 
several years. In my opinion, this is 
one of the Best, Period, Great layout, 
great photos and lots of good 
information from them.

In reading the news from our R-6 guy, 
Sean Glaspell, I see that IPMS/USA 
wants us to include the IPMS/USA 
URL somewhere in our newsletter, so 
here it is:   I also www.ipmsusa.org

asked Fabian to include the 
IPMS/USA Logo and URL  in the 
GLUE.  The  2014  Na t i ona l  
Convention page from the web site 
should also show up in this issue of 
the GLUE. The Virginia guys have 
big plans in the mill to celebrate the 
50th Anniversary of IPMS/USA.

Jim Sage, the founder of IPMS/USA 
was to be honored at the 50th 
Anniversary of IPMS, bur he died 
last year.  Here is his obituary.

James H. Sage, 84, of Dallas, 
passed away on February 16, 2013 
in a nursing home in Knox City, 
Texas. James was born September 
4, 1928 in Kalamazoo, Michigan; the 
son of Howard & Bonnie Sage. He 
moved to Dallas in 1951 where he 
was employed by Southwestern Life 
Insurance Company. He married 
Peggy Bright in the early 1950s. 
James enjoyed traveling & spending 

time with his church friends & others. 
He also wrote a small paper 
calledDurango Drive News, with his 
friend Old Bear.
James is preceded in death by his 
wife and brother Richard Sage. He is 
survived by his sisters Mary Popejoy, 
Penny Lamb, Pam Doherty & Hester 
Dulla; and a brother Howard Sage. 
Funeral services will be held at 2pm 
on Wednesday, February 27, 2013, at 
the Hughes Crown Hill Funeral 
Home. Interment will follow at Calvary 
Hill Cemetery.

 Knox City is the county Seat of Knox 
County, Texas and is located west 
and north of the Fort Worth area of 
Texas.

The April meeting is just around the 
corner.  See you there.  Bring a Model 
and Bring a Friend. 

John Estes


